
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NEWSLETTER 32 – 27th May 2010 

 
Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors, 
 
Victorian Day –Year 1 and 2 children spent the day at the seaside as Victorians, to consolidate 
their learning in history. They enjoyed a walk along the promenade, eating Hokey-Pokey ice creams 
and taking donkey rides, before enjoying a showing of moving pictures at the theatre.  The children 
also sent a postcard home to describe their fantastic day and activities concluded with a traditional 
Punch and Judy show! 
 
The Ark – Reception children enjoyed a fantastic visit to The Ark animal sanctuary to complete their 
topic on animals.  They had a talk from the ranger about the different animals and some of the 
children held a snake around their shoulders!  All the animals were well fed by the end of the visit! 
 
Rock Band – On Wednesday KS2 children enjoyed a lively and performance from the Alcester 
High School Rock Band – you may have heard it if you were in the vicinity! 
 
Clubs  - Cooking Club and Boys Football have now finished and Girls Football will start again on 
Monday 21st June.  All other clubs continue the first week back to school. 
 
Class Photographs – Class group photographs will be taken in school on Tuesday 8th June – 
please ensure your child comes to school with their school sweatshirt/cardigan. 
 
England v USA School Lunch – On Friday 11th June the school dinner will have a football theme! 
The normal menu will be replaced with English Seaside Breaded Fish or Louisiana Chicken with 
BBQ sauce (Quorn Fillet for vegetarians), Rice or Chips, Garden Peas or Golden Gate Salad, Apple 
Muffin, or Cornflake Cake, Milkshake or Lemon Water. 
 
Skate Park Proposal – There will be a consultation taking place over Half Term (1st-5th June) at the 
Parish Council Meeting Room in Bramley Way, during office hours, when residents can come to 
look at the proposals and make their comments.  Parish Councillors will be attending on the last day 
– Saturday 5th June from 10am-12 noon. 
 
Rural Cinema – The film showing at the Crawford Hall on Friday 11th June is “Alice in Wonderland”. 
 
Book of the Week – Miss Griffith’s class have been reading ‘The Giants and the Joneses’ by Julia 
Donaldson. A wonderful tale of how three children escape from an overenthusiastic giant girl and 
her nasty giant brother – we are now perfecting our knowledge of ‘Giant Speak’! 
 
Have a good Half Term holiday and I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 8th June. 
 
 
 
Mr A Simms 


